SUBSECRETARIO DE COMUNICACIONES

Y OBRAS PUBLICAS
MEXICO

October 9, 1942,

Mr., A. G, Carter,

President of the Fort Worth Star-Telegram,
FORT WORTH, Tex.

U.S.A,

Dear Mr, Carter:

I am pleased to acknowledge your -
favor of the 30th of September last, wherein
you make kind remarke in connection with the
hospitallity you met with in this country as-
guest of honor of the "American Alrlines', -
and I beg to thank you for your words of - -
pralse regarding our officials. It 1ls my be
lief that such distinguished visitors to - -
this country like yourself, shall contribute
greatly toward strengthening the bonds of --
friendship and mutual comprehension between-
your great country and ours.,

I hope my occupations may allow me
at a not very distant date to pay a visit to
Fort Worth in order to have the pleasure to-
call on you.

With kind personal regards, I beg-
to remailn.

Yours sincerely.

Ing. Carlos I, BetancelrfiCT |

LH. av,



